
Security Committee for Memorial NW 
Wednesday Aug. 10, 2016 

 
 
The Security Committee met at 7 pm at the Community Center. Committee members were in 

attendance; Karen Blackwell, Alan Blankenship, Maciel Lopez, Carol McNally and Ron Jensen. 

Desmond Vickery was absent and we were later notified he regrettably had to resign from the 

committee due to increase work projects. At the same time, one other MNW homeowner has 

joined the Security Committee; Roland Jensen Area 7. 

Introduction: 

Second official meeting of Safety and Security Committee.  New member introduced and duties 

and responsibilities reviewed.  

Business 

Review of monthly contact print out from Sheriff’s office generated from contract deputies patrol 

of the neighborhoods. 

Specific neighborhood Statistical Information- Total 537 reports 

 Contract Checks- 359 

 Traffic Stops-20 

 Alarm calls-24 

 Crim. Mischief, 3 

 Fam/Dist, Dist/other- 4  

 Meet the Citizen 14 

 Susp. People-4 

 Vacation watch-28 

 Fireworks Dist.-4 

 In Progress-2 

 Burglary-6 

 

National Night Out   

Tuesday, October 4, 2015. 

The committee finalized a theme, Community Awareness, for National Night Out 2016.  

It was decided to piggy back the Fire Prevention Week 2016 theme of smoke alarm safety with 

emergency preparedness through strengthened neighborhood and police relations.  

We received the go ahead about planning for a subdivision wide event to take place in the 

Community Center parking lot.   

 Alan would contact the Klein VFD as well as local fire stations to see if they would participate 

with personnel and a truck etc.  As far as fire department goes, it would be a show and tell event 



for the public to look view the truck and equipment, for photo ops and some Q & A for the fire 

fighters.   We would get an Engine out of Station 4 which is the station behind the Post Office off 

Louetta.  Alan has also contacted Cypress Creek EMS.  Sgt. Romine has returned to work and 

resumed his duties as the Contract Sergeant and Sgt. Boehm has passed along my inquiry 

about what level of participation to expect from the sheriff’s office. 

We broke out the tasks to find specific information and cost options for food, advertisement and 

children’s activities. Also to determine availability of kitchen and serving items at community 

center for our use.   It was further decided after reviewing past costs involved for events at the 

Community Center we would propose an itemized listing of projected expenses to treasurer for 

guidance and support in developing a budget for this type of event. 

Recent/Current Security Issues 

Homeowner’s vehicles broken into and items stolen 

Homeowner’s vehicles stolen 

Second committee member’s vehicle broken into  

Driving issues on Theisswood Road near Steubner. 

Dog walking issues- loose pit bulls  (Dog Watch) 

Humble area inmate escape- 

Solicitors late at night 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Karen Blackwell 

 

 


